UNDE National Human Rights Committee
July 9, 2020 – 1200hrs EST

Teleconference

Record of Discussion

Present 
Paul Jones – National Human Rights Advisor

Stephanie Torrealba – A/National Human Rights Advisor

                                     Human Rights Coordinator – CSE
Greg Mansfield – Human Rights Coordinator – NL/NB

Sylvie Pepin – Human Rights Coordinator – QC

David Carr – Human Rights Coordinator – ONT

Corrie Barkley – Human Rights Coordinator – AB/N

Dyan Day – Human Rights Coordinator – BC

Regrets
Doreen Brown – Human Rights Coordinator – NS

Tamara Lindsay – Human Rights Coordinator – NPF

Pam Clouthier – Human Rights Coordinator – MB/SK

Meeting called to order 1200hrs EST.
The Committee welcomed new QC Human Rights Coordinator Sylvie Pepin and acknowledged the recent vacancy in the NCR region. Stephanie Torrealba kindly translated for Sylvie and the Committee.

1. Anti- Racism Statement/Action
· Committee agreed that UNDE should put out a statement on its website and perhaps a press release on social media. 
· Discussed that there is no need to rewrite what the PSAC has put out but to make it UNDE specific for release.
· NHRA & A/NHRA will work on statement and send to committee.

· Committee encouraged to participate in the PSAC Webinar “Anti-Racism for White Folks”.  Concerns over the term “White Folks” being expressed by the membership.  PSAC has produced a document stating why the union came up with the webinar but did not address the name of the webinar.   

· Committee members encourage to enroll in the webinar July 20, 2020

2. Human Rights Award – Status

· Criteria set out at the last UNDE HR Committee meeting in Winnipeg was submitted to the UNDE Honours & Awards Committee to develop a nomination form in consultation with the National HR Advisor.  
3. Human Rights Video – In Progress
· Working with member Steve LaFlame.  Script will be recorded by NHRA (English) and A/NHRA (French) and sent to Steve for syncing with video.  Script needs a bit of writing and NHRA will work on it and pass it to A/NHRA to record.  Recording to be sent to Steve for syncing and then another look at the video will be done for any further recommended changes.
4. UNDE Human Rights Webpage

· Committee looking to post photos on the HR page and make the page a little more fun.  Process for submissions and posting will be worked on with National Office.  
· Coordinators could send photos and brief description for posting.

· Committee would also like to see and direct link to the page rather than a “drill down” scenario.  NHRA will work with National Office to make this happen.
5. Human Rights Resolutions to UNDE 2021 Triennial Convention
· Resolutions drafted by the UNDE NHRC at their meeting in Winnipeg, MB were submitted to the National Office.

· The resolutions were acknowledged by the National President who commended the committee on their hard work and dedication.

· A number of the HR Coordinator’s locals have passed some or all of the resolutions so there will be multiple submitting bodies.

· There was a conversation on how any more resolutions could be forwarded by the new deadline. The NHRA believes this is still be worked out but there has been talk that resolutions precipitated by the COVID-19 pandemic will be accepted but this is being worked on by the PSAC and UNDE will likely follow suit.
6. Roundtable
Committee discussed all of the Pride Flags that have been raised over the summer. Sylvie Pepin thanked the committee for their welcome and she looks forward to working with us all. 
